The Selectmen met at 7:00 pm and went out to inspect the Friendly Beaver Campground.

Three Selectmen and Betty Hooper present at 8:00 pm regular meeting.

Building permits were approved for Muriel Bennett, Chartes Lee and

Alden Miller.

Peter Dowling, Joseph Leone and Buddy Scott, representing Manchester Redi-Mix. came in to discuss their Gravel Removal application.

Sel. Mansfield advised that their application in the amount of 100,000 yards will necessitate a public hearing. He also confessed that the Board found the proposed truck route confusing. It was explained that the bulk of the travel would be north on Route 13 and this second route was mapped out only in the event of local deliveries so as to by-pass the village.

Sel. Mansfield then asked if a crusher would be in use. The answer was they plan mostly to be hauling gravel with perhaps some screening done, with the use of a crusher a slight possibility. They also added that they try to employ local citizens, and if the economy holds up, the gravel operation would be completed in five to seven years. They agreed to post bond for the operation and another for protection to the wells of abuttors.

The Selectmen will publish the date of the Hearing in the Goffstown News 7:30.

on June 5 and will set the date of the Hearing for Thursday June 26 at 2x200 pm in the Town Hall.

Two members of the Milford, N. H. graduating class and Mr. Paul Buchanan requested permission to hold a festival on June 6 in Mr. Buchanan's field located on the Francestown Turnpike. After weighing all the facts, it was unanimously denied.

Charles Houghton came in to discuss the remodeling of the Depot building for the use of the Police Department. He agreed to do the work. Sel. Lowell advised him to meet with Chief Ballou for final details.

Larry Daley came in to discuss Junior baseball. He asked permission to
the use of the Town Hall rest rooms during the Friday evening and Saturday
morning games for about four weeks. He agreed that some adult would hold the
key to the hall and accompany the child in need of the facility. Permission grante

Bill Sears brought in a driveway application for Marian Sallada and also specifications for the fire house paving operation. Fire Chief Dodge was present to describe the practice-driving of the fire vehicles in and out of the back door and find that the present position of the stakes, does not permit adequate space for the trucks. Mr. Sears will produce new maps with the area designed for more workable space and the Selectmen will meet with the Daniels Mr. and Mrs. Daniels in this regard.